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February 25, 2014

This was the first meeting for Jean Kelly as Province Director.   There will be a different procedure for submitting corrections to the minutes, which after discussion, reached full agreement. 
Also, the position of Secretary for the Province is vacant so PD Jean Kelly will be recruiting for that position before our next meeting.

PD Kelly also went over the costs for the 2014 NCCW Convention called “Catholic Women United in Truth”  – from the NCCW Board meeting, they are lowering costs – for early bird registration $340.00 thru May 15; from May 16 thru August 31, the cost is $390.00 for regular registration and late registration cost will be $440.00 from September 1 thru convention time.   Also different at this year’s check-in at registration will be a sack lunch but members need to sign up for this so the Convention is not left with so many unclaimed lunches due to ladies deciding to go out to lunch.  Also with regard to the Convention, the specific breakdown of events was discussed as well as the addition of the Padres on Parade Fund Raiser, which stars our own Spiritual Advisors.  They will 
entertain and delight all on Friday evening.  They are listening to the concerns about events having a high cost attached to them and are making attempts at lowering costs where able.  Speakers for this convention have been confirmed. 
Transportation to the National Convention – Coreen made inquiries as to the bus costs, etc. and will continue following up on some more bus lines for transportation quotes.   They are trying to figure out pickup points.  From there, then can get a better idea of the route for the bus and the miles involved and, ultimately, the costs.  

Also, regarding Convention, there was some discussion on the Province banquet.  Because the goal is to unite and develop comrade among one another, by going off-site and away from other Diocesan ladies, do we want to reconsider this, especially given that they are reducing that dinner as much as they are able to for the upcoming Convention.   After some discussion, it was decided to have our Province Dinner at the Hotel.

The newly elected NCCW President-Elect, Karen Hurley has resigned so this position will need to be filled at the next membership election vote. 

Discussion on the National Council of Catholic web page not being so user friendly.  They are attempting to work on this and bring this to the point where it can be accessed easily without problems.  The consensus was that the Connect does a great job in communicating what needs to be, and Catholic Woman will be published less but with more information.  Please watch for an improved website for the NCCW.  

A handout on the NCCW – We are the Voice of Catholic Women outlining their structure was included.  All in attendance enjoyed reading over this handout.  

An update on the sales of the Province Cookbook – La Crosse Diocese has had the most sales up to this point – at this point La Crosse has recorded $1455.00 in sales. 

PD Jean Kelly shared that discussion took place at the NCCW Board Meeting that the focus needs to go back to the simple operations of technology – how to better communicate via email and using the Internet more efficiently.  It is those things that will help across the board at all levels.  

The NCCW has the following positions vacant:  Communications Manager and Executive Director.  
Discussion has taken place for the need to bring up to date the history of the NCCW from 1995, when the “first 75 years” was written, and securing an author for working on the history from that year to 2015.  

We Are One campaign has been extended so all Diocesan Presidents were encouraged to continue promoting this campaign when an opportunity arises.  10 percent of the monies from this campaign will be tithed to Catholic Relief Services. 

Membership:  We need to continue encouraging renewals and new memberships.  There was a little noted increase following convention with a few new affiliates.  While individual renewals are down over previous years, more are renewing this year.  

Each Spiritual Advisor who was present verbally gave an update of their Diocese with reiterating the number of Priests being ordained; to La Crosse Diocese reporting sadly that 4 Senior Priests have passed away; they also covered events that were upcoming along with each Diocesan President also providing their updates, touching on highlights of their upcoming conventions, being one of the more common items being shared.   Some of the Diocesan Presidents ordered cookbooks for their conventions to help with sales and raise more monies.  A motion was made and carried that for PD Kelly we would donate a portion of the cookbook sales in support of the office of Province Director, to assist her in meeting her yearly goal of raising $5,000.00.    

The next meeting has been scheduled for July 15, 2014.  A picture of those in attendance was taken in expressing our wishes for a Happy Birthday to the NCCW.  


Respectfully submitted by LuAnn I. Miller
03/07/2014

